AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 26th day of June, 2017
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Councilman Scott Manley led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

There were no changes made to the agenda.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,247,785.80 for vouchers 172591 to 172911.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       6.   POLICE: 

              A.   Sergeant Position
                     A Special Meeting was held tonight at 6:00 p.m. to interview Police Officers                  

                     with the intent of finding a candidate to promote to the rank of Sergeant.                     

                     Since confidential personnel matters were discussed, the Special Meeting                      

                     was not open to the public.  

                     MOTION made by Councilman Manley, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero,                           

                     to promote Christopher Sluszaka to the rank of Sergeant with an effective date              

                     on or after Thursday, June 29, 2017.  The Sergeant’s salary is in accordance                

                     with the PBA contract.

                     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

              B.   Software Maintenance
                     Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to pay Admit Computer 

                     Services Inc. from Farmingdale, New York $20,123.00 for the annual police      

                     software maintenance agreement which includes support, services and upgrades.    

                     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve paying Admit Computer 

                     Services Inc. $20,123.00 for the annual police software maintenance agreement.    

  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
             C.   Hiring of Full Time Police Officer 
             Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Erin Degraw as a                       

             full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $58,234.00 per year.  The start date                

             will be effective on Thursday, July 13, 2017 pending the outcome of her paperwork, 
             fingerprinting and physical which will be carried out by Orange County.    
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                    Supervisor Piaquadio announced that Ms. Degraw will be ceremonially sworn                    

                    in at the Town Board meeting scheduled for Monday, July 10, 2017, for the               

                    benefit of family, friends and the news media.
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Erin Degraw                          

                    as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $58,234.00 and a start date                                       

             on July 13, 2017 pending the outcome of her paperwork, fingerprinting and                  

             physical.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
             D.   I.D. Investigator 

             Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to promote Officer                     

             Adam Zeilberger to the rank of Detective.  Mr. Zeilberger will be assigned to the 

             Identification  Division.  The promotion will increase his salary to $40.83 per hour               

             by 8% as per the Collective Bargaining Agreement between the PBA and Town.   

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve promoting Officer                     

             Adam Zeilberger to the rank of Detective with an increase to his salary of               

             $40.83 per hour by 8% as per the Collective Bargaining Agreement.  The                   

             Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
       7.   LIABILITY INSURANCE: 

Executive VP of William A. Smith and Son, Inc. Cathy McCarty with Dave Ferrari and Account Executive Hank Chapman with Sr. Vice President Jim Stoddard from Haylor, Freyer and Coon both made short presentations to the Town Board regarding obtaining  the best overall program in terms of coverage and pricing for the Town.  









Total Premium
William A. Smith & Son, Inc.

Allied World National Assurance Company


$402,139.35
Haylor, Freyer & Coon
Travelers      


               


$287,094.00
· Premium Summary                                                 

$270,764.00

· Cyber Liability - $1,000,000 Limit w/15% Deductible               $8,000.00

· $0 General Liability Deductible                                 
    $4,304.00

· Replacement Cost on Medium & Heavy Trucks          
    $4,026.00

The Town Board selected Travelers Insurance as the Town’s carrier from 7/1/2017                 to 7/1/2018. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve Travelers Insurance as the Town’s carrier in the amount not to exceed $288,000.00.  The Motion was seconded                 by Councilman Presutti.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
       8.   ZONING: 

              A.   Lakeside Residential Newburgh LLC

        Barry Medenbach appeared before the Town Board on Monday, May 22, 2017 

        proposing an age-restricted Senior Housing project that will be located on Lakeside 

        Road.   The site plan project will consist of three buildings with 102 apartment units 

        (72 – 2 bedroom and 30 – 1 bedroom).  

Mr. Medenbach detailed the goals and objectives of Lakeside Residential Newburgh 

        LLC and stated that the 2010 census reported 14.7% of the residents were ages            

        55 thru 69 and in 2016 the number increased to 16.8% of  the population.   The 
        percentage will reach 17.5% in 2021.  A comparable senior residential community                 

        in the Town, Stewart Woods, currently has a wait list of 62.

        The Federal Aviation Administration conducted an aeronautical study and revealed  

        that the structures (Buildings 1, 2 and 3) do not exceed obstruction standards and 

        would not be a hazard to air navigation. 
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        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the Gross Density requirement             

        would need to state the restrictions on the title with respect to occupancies to             

        age limit.  

        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve advancing the Lakeside   

        Residential Newburgh project.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
              B.    Overlook Farms

                     James Lyons and Nina Penney made short presentations to the Town Board

                     on Monday, February 27, 2017 and also on Monday, April 24, 2017 stating that              

                     their thirty acres of land which is located at 5415 Route 9W was purchased in               

                     1974 and zoned R3 but was changed in 1994 to AR.  They would like to request  

                     their thirty acres be changed back to the original R3 zone.  

                     The Town Board requested that Mr. Lyons and Ms. Penney schedule an informal   

                     meeting with their surrounding neighbors and invite the Town Board to attend.                 

        A meeting was held with the surrounding neighbors and attended by Councilmen 

        Scott Manley; Paul Ruggiero and Jim Presutti.   There were no negative comments 

        made and the Town Board agreed to move forward.  
               Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                  

               for approving the following.  
               1)  A Comprehensive Plan Amendment for the Rezoning of an area of land off              

                    NYS Route 9W and Morris Drive (A portion of Tax parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.21                

                    and Tax Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.22) from AR (Agricultural Residence) to R-3  

                    (Residential) Zoning District.

               2)  Introductory Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled Zoning of the Code                  

                    of the Town and the Zoning Map of the Town to Rezone a portion of Tax               

                    Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.21 and Tax Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.22) from AR to R-3  

                    (Residential) Zoning District.

               Mr. Taylor also stated that an Amendment to the Comprehensive Plan requires           

               the Town Board to conduct at least two Public Hearings on the proposed                 

               Amendment.

               MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Draft Resolution 
               Determining that Proposed Amendment to Comprehensive Plan Update and 
               Adoption of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled Zoning of the Code of                  

               the Town and the Zoning Map of the Town to Rezone a Portion of Tax Parcel 
               S-B-L: 9-1-56.21 and Tax Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.22 off of New York State Route            

               9W and Morris Drive from AR to the Adjoining R3 Zoning Constitute a Type 1          

               Action and Providing for Coordinated Review: Application of Overlook Farms, Inc.    

               The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

         VOTE on Both Motions: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
         Councilman 

         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
               MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Draft Resolution   

               Calling a Public Hearing on Monday, August 14th at 7:00 p.m. in the Matter of the 

               Amendment of the Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town for the Rezoning of           

               an Area of Land off of Route 9W and Morris Drive comprised of a  Portion of Tax                         

               Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.21 and Tax Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.22 from AR to the Adjacent 

               R-3 Zoning District:  Application of Overlook Farms, Inc.  The Motion was seconded 
               By Councilwoman Greene.
               MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Draft Resolution   
               Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled Zoning of the Code of                  

               the Town and the Zoning Map of the Town to Rezone a Portion of Tax Parcel                         

               S-B-L: 9-1-56.21 and Tax Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.22 off of NYS Route 9W and              

               Morris Drive from AR to the Adjacent R-3 Zoning District:  Application of Overlook 

               Farms, Inc.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

         VOTE on Both Motions: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
         Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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               MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Draft Resolution               

               Providing for Referral of Comprehensive Plan Update Amendment and Local Law 
               Amending Chapter 185 Entitled Zoning of the Code of the Town and the Zoning 
               Map of the Town to Rezone a Portion of Tax Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.21 and Tax 
               Parcel S-B-L: 9-1-56.22 off of NYS Route 9W and Morris Drive from AR to the 
               Adjacent R-3 Zoning District to the Orange County Department of Planning, the  

               Town Planning Board and the Town Zoning Board of Appeals: Application of  

               Overlook Farms, Inc.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

         VOTE on Both Motions: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
         Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
             C.    Indoor Amusement Establishments in the IB District
              Anthony Morando, Esq., Cuddy & Feder, LLP and Bill Diamond from Diamond    

              Properties addressed the Town Board requesting amending the Town’s Zoning              

              Law to add “indoor amusement establishments” as a permitted principal use   

              subject to site plan review in  the IB Zoning District.  
              Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                  

              for approving the following:
              1)  Resolution Introducing and Providing for Referral of a Local Law Amending  

                   Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town to Provide for Indoor 

                   Amusement Establishments as a Permitted Principal Use Subject to Site Plan 

                   Review in the IB Zoning District.  
              2)  Resolution scheduling a Public Hearing on a Local Law Amending Chapter 185  

                   entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town to Provide for Indoor Amusement.  
              MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Draft Resolution 

              Introducing and Providing for Referral of a Local Law Amending Chapter 185   

              entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town to Provide for Indoor Amusement 

              Establishments as a Permitted Principal Use Subject to Site Plan Review in               

              the IB Zoning District.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
              MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Draft Resolution   

              scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, August 14th at 7:15 p.m.   A Local Law 
              Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town to Provide for 
              Indoor Amusement.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
        9.   ANIMAL CONTROL T-94 WITHDRAWAL: 

              A.   Newburgh Veterinarian
        Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for               

        the canine veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Animal Hospital in the 

        amount of $71.40.

        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account             

        to pay for the canine veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Animal Hospital 

        totaling $71.40.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
               B.   Flannery Animal Hospital

        Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the             

        canine veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $49.00.

        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve using the T-94 account             

        to pay for the canine veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital totaling  

        $49.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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      10.   ENGINEERING: 
              A.   Delaware Aqueduct Water Treatment Plant (WTP) Budget Transfer
                     Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval of the following budget transfer                  

                     to cover litigation expenses which may not be chargeable to the NYSEFC loan.

                 From


        To
 
    
        Amount
                     Interfund Transfer 

      DAT WTP Capital Project           $32,000.00
        Acct. #040.9902.0900
      Acct. #6055.0200

      

                     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the budget transfer                         

                     of $32,000.00 to cover litigation expenses.  The Motion was seconded by 

                     Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
              B.   Mountain View Storage Tank
                    i.    Budget Transfer

                    ii.   Authorize Solicitation of Design Engineering Proposal

        

Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval of the following budget transfer.

                From


   
     To
 
    

Amount
                          Interfund Transfer 
Mountain View WST Rehabilitation       $75,000.00
                          MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer                         

                          of $75,000.00 for the Rehabilitation of the Mountain View Water Storage Tank 

                          and for authorization to solicit a design engineering proposal to prepare the     

                          plans and specifications.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.                
             C.   Colden Park W.M. Rehab Phase II (Discussion Only) 
                    i.    Authorize Solicitation of Design Engineering

                    ii.   Proposal (Water Main Lining)

                          Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to solicit for the design 

                          engineering and to obtain a proposal for the water main lining for the Colden 

                          Park Rehabilitation Phase II project.

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve authorization for the 

             design engineering and proposal for the water main lining for the Colden Park 

             Rehabilitation Phase II project.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman  

             Presutti.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.                
             D.   Restaurant Depot – Release of Stormwater Security 

                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the release of the Stormwater 

                    security in the amount of $419,745.00 prepared by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 

                    Consulting Engineers D.P.C.  This is related to the Restaurant Depot project              

                    (2015-33). 
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing the Stormwater 
                    security for the Restaurant Depot project in the amount of  $419,745.00.  The Motion 
                    was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero– yes; Councilman                   

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

             E.   Restaurant Depot – Landscape Security Reduction 

                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the reduction in the Landscape  

                    security prepared by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers D.P.C.               

                    This is related to the Restaurant Depot project (PB #2015-33). 
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                    Mr. Osborne stated that the Landscape improvements remained in place for           

                    two years and is in compliance with the plans.  Councilwoman Greene stated               

                    that since there wasn’t an amount given, the Town Board all agreed to a 50%   

                    reduction in the original bond amount to a maintenance level.
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve a 50% reduction in                  

                    the original bond amount to a maintenance level.  The Motion was seconded                     

                    by Councilman Manley.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Ruggiero– yes; Councilman                   

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      11.  RECREATION:
             A.   Recreation Aides Salary Increase 

                    Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

       approval to increase the pay rate for Jael Pettigrew and Brittany Bloomer to                      

       $10.00 per hour.  Both Mr. Pettigrew and Ms. Bloomer will be placed in a                        

       supervisory position for the teen and young camper groups.  
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve increasing the pay                 

       rate for Jael Pettigrew and Brittany Bloomer to $10.00 per hour.  The Motion                              

       was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             B.   Create Position of Recreation Corrdinator 

                    Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

       approval to create a Recreation Coordinator position in the Recreation Department.
       The title is a management level tested position.

       Councilwoman Greene asked that more research be done and would like to be               

       sure that this position will be included in the budget next year.   
     12.   DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Hours 

Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 computer maintenance  

        hours from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00 and will be    

        taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account  #001-1680-0497. 

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

     maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The  

     Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
13.  U.S. EPA: EPA vs. Town of Newburgh
             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor received a letter on May 23, 2017 from 
             Assistant United States Attorney Pierre Armand and Acting United States 

             Attorney Joon H. Kim regarding the United Sates versus Town of Newburgh       

             Federal Safe Drinking Water Act.    

             Mr. Armand and Mr. Kim stated that on June 30, 2008, the United States of  

             America on behalf of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) began      

             actions against the Town seeking injunctive relief and payment of civil penalties      

             for violations of the Safe Drinking Water Act.  On September 16, 2008, the             

             Court entered a Consent Decree agreed by all parties that stated that the             

             Town has satisfactorily completed all of the compliance requirements of the 
             Consent Decree; paid the civil penalty and any accrued stipulated penalties           

             and all accrued interest; operated the Water Treatment Plant and maintained    

             continuous satisfactory compliance for a period of twelve consecutive months.    
     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve authorizing the execution                        

     of the Consent Decree.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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14.   POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Litigation (Worth Construction)
 MOTION to enter into executive session made at 9:02 p.m., made by Councilman   

 Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
              Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of the executive session                 

              will be to discuss litigation involving Worth Construction.

 MOTION to end executive session made at 9:20 p.m., made by Councilwoman   

 Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

              Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive             

              session, but action is anticipated now.

 MOTION made to hire the engineering firm of O’Brien and Gere to offer professional  

 advice in the matter of the Worth Construction litigation at a cost not to exceed  

 $5,000.00; motion made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 MOTION to adjourn made at 9:22 p.m. by Councilman Presutti, seconded by  

 Councilman Manley.   

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      Meeting adjourned at 9:22 p.m.

   



  Respectfully submitted,

     _______________________________      _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
    Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

     BJM – 6/28/17   
